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F

amily Readiness Volunteer Kelli Ten Hulzen

 

 

Kelli has recently been volunteer in the Family 

Readiness Office and has agreed to work part time in 

the office while Nicole E

f

fle is on maternity leave.  

Kelli comes to the FRN as a seasoned Army Guard 

wife, whose husband, SGT Lonnie Ten Hulzen, has 

been deployed twice with the 267th Ordnance Co

m-

pany.

 

 

Kelli and Lonnie have a 2 year old son, Austin. Kelli 

is involved with the N

e

braska National Guard 

Enlisted Association Auxiliary, VFW Post 3606 Auxiliary and the Fastbreakers 

UNL Women’s Booster Club.  In

 her free time, Kelli enjoys embroidery, crafts, 

camping and fishing. She can be contacted at kelli.tenhulzen@nelinc.ang.af.mil 

 

Meet Your Family Readiness Network Volunteers

 

Each newsletter will highlight a volunteer for you to get to know. You can view pa

st 

biographies on the FRN web site.

 

If you would like to talk to a Air Force One Source consultant for assistance with issues related to Emotional 

Well

-

Being, you c

an 

call from the US: 800

-

707

-

5784, or from overseas: TOLL FREE 800

-

7075

-

7844, or 

COLLECT: 484

-

530

-

5913, anytime 24/7

. This servi

ce is provided by your organization and conversations 

are private. TTY/TDD access is available 800

-

346

-

9188. 

 

 

               

If you would like this newsletter, and any other FRN mailings, sent to parents, 

friends or other family members,  you can! Simp

ly email  or call the FRN with your 

parents, siblings or  friends email or mailing address, and we’ll make sure they are kept 

up to date on FRN happenings!! We also hoping to get more parents involved with the 

group, so let them know!

 

Air Force One Source Featured Topic

 

Welcome Home Ceremony Planned

 

T

he Families of the Nebraska Air National Guard are constantly feeling the effects of separation and 

their loved ones dedication 

to service. The Family Readiness Network has developed a program to 

recognize our members, their families and civilian employers

 for their sacrifices.

 

 

The Second Welcome Home Ceremony for the Air National Guard is sche

d-

uled for Saturday July 10, 2005 at 4:00 pm in the Operations Auditorium, Air 

National Guard Base, Lincoln.

 

 

Any Air National Gua

rd member who has returned from deployment from 

April 1

–

 Jun 30, 2005 is eligible to be recognized.  Also anyone who has r

e-

turned since January 1, 2005 but was unable to attend the April Ceremony is 

also welcome.  Family members, friends, employers and anyone who has been 

supportive and i

n

str

u

mental to the families success during separation is invited to attend.  If you 

would like your family invited, or for more infor

mation, contact your squadron commander, or 

Nicole Effle at 402

-

309

-

1588 or nicole.effle@nelinc.ang.af.mil

 

 

Here is an opportunity to ‘adopt’ a United States flag to honor a veteran or current military 

member. These flags will be flown

 from June 14 through July 4, 2005 starting and 33

rd

 and 

O to the Haymarket. 

 

Flag donors can adopt a flag for this year for $35

. Donors receive a certificate noting the 

flag location which can be presented to the honoree. Proceeds from this project go to 

the 

Veterans Memorial Garden in Lincoln and the Nebraska Hearing Aid Bank.

 

Anyone interested in adopting a flag is asked to see 

the Web site at 

www.

sertomaadoptaflag.com

 or call 402

-

325

-

7716. 
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As I prepare for maternity leave, I am given the opportunity to reflect on the past year I have been with the 

Family Readiness Ne

t

work. Not only have we seen a tremendous outpouring of base and community su

p-

port, but our volunteer base has grown, and given us an extraordinary pool of creative individuals with which we can nurture our

 pr

o-

gram. These individuals have laid the groundwork for the future of the Family Readiness Network.  They have led with innovative 

and )(* ideas which have allowed our program to become what it is today.  We have created a Welcome Home Ceremony, impl

e-

mented a Family Orientation, created a database which will allow ease of contacting families, cared for our members during their

 

times of need, provided a successful Family Day event, hosted a fantastic Holiday Party,  the list goes on and on.  

 

 

I have be

en welcomed into the program with open arms, been allowed to voice my opinions, and try new ideas. I am confident that 

Kelli wil

l be offered the same welcome I received. Although she will only be with us a short while as paid staff, she has already 

worked countless hours in the office as a volunteer and more than proven her worth and dedication to our program.  I will still

 be 

available via email, although please make Kelli your primary means of communication with the FRN. She can be contacted at ke

lli.

tenhulzen@nelinc.ang.af.mil or 402

-

309

-

1588 after Mid

-

July.  

 

 

Again, thank you for giving me such a positive, productive wo

rkplace and allowing me the opportunity to prove my passion for the 

National Guard and its families.  Although I am very much looking forward to meeting our new baby number 3, who is still nam

e-

less, I will very much miss the daily activities and contacts in the Family Readiness Office.

 

 

See you in September!

 

Nicole

 

FRN Happenings

 

 

"The true soldier fights not because he hates what is in front of him, but because he loves what is behind him."

 

 

               

 

               

 

               

 

               

 

               

 

               

  G.K. Ch

esterton

 

If you would like to talk to a Air Force One Source consultant for assistance with issues related to Emotional 

Well

-

Being, you c

an 

call from the US: 800

-

707

-

5784, or from overseas: TOLL FREE 800

-

7075

-

7844, or 

COLLECT: 484

-

530

-

5913, anytime 24/7

. This servi

ce is provided by your organization and conversations 

are private. TTY/TDD access is available 800

-

346

-

9188. 

 

Air Force One Source Featured Topic

 

T

he next Family Readiness Meeting will be Sunday  July 10, 2005 at 3:00pm in the 

Chapel. Please join us!  We look forward to your ideas and input! We have many new pr

o-

jects!

 

FRN to Hold First Family Orientation

 

By Mrs. Maria Hansen, FRN Volunteer

 

Family Orientation

 

 

Would you like to know more about the Air National Guard and what it does?  Would

 

you like to meet other fam

ilies who have a loved one in the ANG?  Are you the: sibling,

 

parent, grandparent, spouse, child, grandchild, aunt, uncle, niece

, nephew, cousin, etc. of

 

a guard member?  Then we’d like to take this opportunity to welcome you to

 

Family Orientation

! Whether

 your guard member has joined recently or several years

 

ago, this family orientation is for you!

 

  

 

This program, created by the

 Family Readiness Network, is designed to help you:

 

 

·

 

            

learn 

about the operations and role of the Air National Guard

 

·

 

            

meet 

othe

r family members who also have a loved one in the Air National Guard

 

·

 

            

tour 

and become more familiar with the base

 

 

All ages are

 welcome! 

 

      

 Refreshments will be served!

 

 

Family Orientation is scheduled for Saturday, July 9

th

, 2005 from 10:00

-

12:00 a.m. in 

the Civil Engineering Classroom of the Air 

National Guard Base, Lincoln.   Simply call (402) 309

-

1588 or email: nicole.effle@nel

inc.ang.af.mil to reserve seating.  If you’re 

unable to attend this session, future sessions will be offered bi

-

annually and ann

ounced in the Family Readiness Network newsletter.  

 

 

Please join us in this great opportunity to strengthen our military famili

es and show your support!

 

N

ebraska National Guard families have discovered art as a positive way to deal with the emotional 

strain of separation from a lov

ed one. 

 

 

Once a month we invite family members of deployed National Guard members to participate in Artist 

directed art sessions to relieve stress and help our families express their feelings.   Family members of 

all service branches a

re we

l

come to participate. Artist directed sessions have proven to be an awesome 

way to bring military families together in order to support each other. Salute the Arts exhibits the art created at the directed

 art se

s-

sions by military families, photographs taken overseas by soldiers, and family art from home in an effort to raise community awa

r

e-

ness of how National Guard units contribute to today’s military structure, national defense, and mission.

 

 

Artists volunteer the

ir time to teach the Artist directed sessions, we currently have seven volunteer artists on file. CMSgt. Rachel 

Ga

r

ten has volunteered her services as our Exhibit Designer; Rachel has a Masters of Arts in Museum Studies and has designed var

i-

ous exhibits for the Nebraska National Guard. 

 

 

Family Readiness Volunteers attend the art sessions in their region and encourag

e all military families in their groups to participate. 

Salute the Arts is offered on an ongoing as needed basis based on unit deployment cycles. At the current rate of mobilization fo

r R

e-

serve Components we anticipate the program being in operation for at least the next three years. Works from the Salute the Arts 

pr

o-

gram are scheduled to be exhibited May 14

th

 through June 12

th

 at the Durham Western Heritage Museum in Omaha, Nebraska. 

 

 

For mo

re information, contact Jeanne Felker at (402) 309

-

7331 or jeanne.felker@ne.ngb.army.mil

 

National Guard Families Given Art as Emotional Outlet

 

By Mrs. Jeanne Felker, Southeastern Region Family Center Coordinator

 

C

hild Care Survey  

If you have a need for child care during drill weekends, Please take time to fill out the N

a-

tional Guard Child Care Assessment at:  

http://www.AdvancedSurvey.com/default.asp?SurveyID=21294

 

The National Guard Child and Youth Program Regional Coordinators are working to help National Guard fam

i-

lies meet their child care needs. Only by filling this survey out can they know how to help you. 

 

 

 

Here is an opportunity to ‘adopt’ a United States flag to honor a veteran or current military 

member. These flags will be flown

 from June 14 through July 4, 2005 starting and 33

rd

 and 

O to the Haymarket. 

 

Flag donors can adopt a flag for this year for $35

. Donors receive a certificate noting the 

flag location which can be presented to the honoree. Proceeds from this project go to 

the 

Veterans Memorial Garden in Lincoln and the Nebraska Hearing Aid Bank.

 

Anyone interested in adopting a flag is asked to see 

the Web site at 

www.

sertomaadoptaflag.com

 or call 402

-

325

-

7716. 

 

I

n cooperation with the City of Lincoln, Stars and Stripes sponsors the annual Adopt

-

a

-

Flag program launched 

through the combined efforts of the Lincoln District Sertoma Clubs in 2002. Through the purchase of a co

n-

tract, the Adopt

-

a

-

Flag program offers citizens the opportunity to adopt an American Flag that will be flown in 

honor or memory 

of a specific veteran or current member of the U.S. Armed Forces from Flag Day on June 

14th until Independence Day on July 4th.

 

     

 

 

Every year the flags fly in the Saltdogs Stadium parking area, Haymarket district and in downtown Lincoln 

along 'O' Street fro

m approximately 33rd Street on the east and continue westward to approximately NW 15th 

& 'O' Street. Our goal for the future is 

to grow the project so that U.S. flags fly along 'O' Street, city

-

limit to 

city

-

limit in a proud display of American spirit. Ind

ividual flag sponsors are notified of the specific location 

where his or her flag(s) is being flown and also receive a certifica

te commemorating the event. 

 

 

Proceeds from the project are donated in support of the Veterans Memorial Gardens in Lincoln's Ant

elope 

Park and the Nebraska Hearing Aid Bank.

 

 

Contact the Stars and Stripes Sertoma at:  402.325.7716 or www.sertomaadoptaflag.

com

 

Stars and Stripes Sertoma Club to Honor Vets, Military Members
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mented a Family Orientation, created a database which will allow ease of contacting families, cared for our members during their

 

times of need, provided a successful Family Day event, hosted a fantastic Holiday Party,  the list goes on and on.  

 

 

I have be

en welcomed into the program with open arms, been allowed to voice my opinions, and try new ideas. I am confident that 

Kelli wil

l be offered the same welcome I received. Although she will only be with us a short while as paid staff, she has already 

worked countless hours in the office as a volunteer and more than proven her worth and dedication to our program.  I will still

 be 

available via email, although please make Kelli your primary means of communication with the FRN. She can be contacted at ke

lli.
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Again, thank you for giving me such a positive, productive wo

rkplace and allowing me the opportunity to prove my passion for the 

National Guard and its families.  Although I am very much looking forward to meeting our new baby number 3, who is still nam
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See you in September!
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FRN Happenings

 

 

"The true soldier fights not because he hates what is in front of him, but because he loves what is behind him."
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If you would like to talk to a Air Force One Source consultant for assistance with issues related to Emotional 

Well

-

Being, you c

an 

call from the US: 800

-

707

-

5784, or from overseas: TOLL FREE 800

-

7075

-

7844, or 

COLLECT: 484

-

530

-
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. This servi

ce is provided by your organization and conversations 

are private. TTY/TDD access is available 800

-

346

-

9188. 
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FRN to Hold First Family Orientation
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Family Orientation
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Family Orientation

! Whether
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and become more familiar with the base
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Family Orientation is scheduled for Saturday, July 9
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the Civil Engineering Classroom of the Air 
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unable to attend this session, future sessions will be offered bi
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es and show your support!
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ebraska National Guard families have discovered art as a positive way to deal with the emotional 
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ir time to teach the Artist directed sessions, we currently have seven volunteer artists on file. CMSgt. Rachel 
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National Guard Families Given Art as Emotional Outlet

 

By Mrs. Jeanne Felker, Southeastern Region Family Center Coordinator
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a-

tional Guard Child Care Assessment at:  
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Here is an opportunity to ‘adopt’ a United States flag to honor a veteran or current military 

member. These flags will be flown

 from June 14 through July 4, 2005 starting and 33

rd

 and 

O to the Haymarket. 

 

Flag donors can adopt a flag for this year for $35

. Donors receive a certificate noting the 

flag location which can be presented to the honoree. Proceeds from this project go to 

the 

Veterans Memorial Garden in Lincoln and the Nebraska Hearing Aid Bank.

 

Anyone interested in adopting a flag is asked to see 

the Web site at 

www.
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-
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of a specific veteran or current member of the U.S. Armed Forces from Flag Day on June 

14th until Independence Day on July 4th.

 

     

 

 

Every year the flags fly in the Saltdogs Stadium parking area, Haymarket district and in downtown Lincoln 

along 'O' Street fro

m approximately 33rd Street on the east and continue westward to approximately NW 15th 

& 'O' Street. Our goal for the future is 

to grow the project so that U.S. flags fly along 'O' Street, city

-

limit to 

city

-

limit in a proud display of American spirit. Ind

ividual flag sponsors are notified of the specific location 

where his or her flag(s) is being flown and also receive a certifica

te commemorating the event. 

 

 

Proceeds from the project are donated in support of the Veterans Memorial Gardens in Lincoln's Ant
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Stars and Stripes Sertoma Club to Honor Vets, Military Members
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Keep Connected During Separation

 

Excerpt from the book  “I’m Already Home” by Elaine Dumler

 

Picture Perfect: Ideas 9, 10, 11

 

 

When we think of stayin gin touch, we usually think of using photographs.  Digital cameras are

 great for 

taking pictures “on the spot” and email them right away.  Here are great tactics for sharing pictures:

 

 

9.

You can make 

your favorite photos into fabric transfers.  Put a fabric photo onto tee shirts, hats, or even pillow

-

cases 

for your kids.  They

’d love to “wear” a picture of the two of you.

 

 

10.

A friend of mine who travels a lot selected six of his favorite photos, scanned 

them, and printed them onto two sheets 

of photo paper. He placed them back

-

to

-

back in a plastic page protector.  Its’ easier to 

tuck that page away and have six 

to eight photos all together.  

 

 

11.

Go to a local copy shop, Office Depot, or other office supply 

store that provides a copy service, and create a calendar 

with a family photo for each month.  Then you can use this calendar at

 home to mark off the days until your serviceman 

returns.  

 

 

Books are available for family member’s in the FRN Office. Contact 

Nicole Effle 402

-

309

-

1588. Check out Elaine’s web 

site: www.imalreadyhome.com for more ideas.

 

If you need help with regular household tasks such as mowing, plumbing, painting and child care while your member is 

away, conta

ct the Family Readiness Office. We maintain a list of local volunteers itching to help out our families!

 


